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MINUTES OF RECONVENED GENERAL MEETING

19 FEBRUARY 2015
THE ROYAL BRITISH LEGION CLUB
7pm for 7.15pm start.

Present:  As signing in sheet.

Apologies: Tschikala Ilunga, Dianne Kinsella
1 Welcome and Introductions

Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.   Chair explained that due to low numbers in January the meeting has had to be reconvened to today and unfortunately both police and housing managers are unable to attend tonight however their reports will be read out.
2 Apologies

As above

3 Minutes from last General Meeting and Matters Arising
The minutes from the last meeting are recorded as a true record.
4 Housing Managers – Patch Report including Walkabout – Ahmed Salam
Funding for the Solar Lighting at the top of Park Road has now been secured and installation will take place in the next few months.

Garage site between Park Road and Stickley Lane – it has been agreed that the garages are no longer fit for use and therefore will be demolished.  It is hoped that a bid from the Community Safety Bid will be approved for the work to be carried out.   AS did state that the boundaries may have to be checked and ensured are put back correctly.
The above report was read out.
5
Questions & Answers Sessions with Housing Managers.
From the last minutes the lamp post in Stickley Lane has now been erected and all that remains is for the electrics to be installed.
GJ informed all that he had had discussions with Ahmed Salam and AS had confirmed that the 2 void houses on the estate are now in a position to be released.  One straight away and the other one will be released in the new financial year (April).
6

Police Report

Again it is good to report that everything is quiet with no serious incidents to report.

There has been 2 reports of car keys stolen within the area both being for high value cars.  It was confirmed that these have been professionally targeted and investigations are ongoing.

Due to ongoing cutbacks that the Police are experiencing it has been confirmed that we will be losing 2 PCSOs this week and in total 2 and a half officers over the 2 beats.  To date we have 1 Sgt, 1 officer and 2 PCSOs.  This is an obvious concern for the area and over the whole of the Borough a third of the PCSOs have now gone.

Obviously the committee together with the police are very concerned with the situation at the moment. One of the concern is the long term impact  these reductions may have.  
Lake Street Off Licence has now had its shop alcohol licence taken away and this now means that the shop itself will no longer be able to serve alcohol no matter who the owner of the shop will be now or in the future.   This decision will not only improve but hopefully reduce or even take away any antisocial behaviour in the area.
The above report was read out.
5 Group Feedback

Those of the committee who attended the Community Forum meeting gave an update on the following.

The National Grid will be starting a 7 week programme of replacing the gas mains in Louise Street and part of New Street.  The project will be split into 7 phases, each phase is estimated to last 1 week.  This obviously will cause disruption in the area and diversions will be put in place not only for normal traffic but also for the main bus route.

The new bus station was also mentioned.  This will include 12 new car park spaces and there will be temporary toilets put in place.

The land that is marked for redevelopment has now moved on and part of the private owned land has now been sold, the council land is also ready.   There is only the last of the private land that is holding up the project and this situation is being looked into.   Once all the land is ready for redevelopment there is a good chance of a new supermarket being in place and ALDI has been mentioned.
The above feedback was read out.
6 AOB
A tenant reported vandalism of flower pots outside her flat in Abbey Street by youths hanging around in the park behind her block.   This has been reported to the police and the tenant has been asked to attend the PACT meeting next Tuesday to speak to the police about this incident.  CB also asked permission from the tenant if she could email the housing manager to see if they would come down to inspect the property to see if security lights could be installed.

ACTION: CB to email relevant housing manager requesting a visit to the tenant.

We were also informed that it would appear that drink is still being purchased at the Lake Street shop even though the license has been taken away.  Again this will be reported at the PACT meeting next Tuesday; also KA will speak to Trading Standards with regards to this.

JP reminded all that the Community Fun Day will be held on the 11 July 2015 at the Quarry Club recreation ground.

Confirmation was also given that the next litter pick will be held on the 25 April and Ellowes Hall Sports College have once again confirmed their support to us for the Cadets to litter pick on the 24 April and also use of their facilities on the 25 April.
The next General Meeting will be held on Thursday 9 April 2015. 7pm for 7.15 pm start at the British Legion.
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